PVHS BOOSTER CLUB 11/05/12 MEETING MINUTES

Chip In For Youth Representative Jen Feber was invited to come and talk about this
years TPC Fundraiser, explaining the new mid-year payout option and encouraging
ticket consignment. General tickets have gone up to $58 while Chip in For Youth
tickets are still $40 and are not day-specific. Customizable advertising materials,
including a Holiday version, are available on chipinforyouth.com. $25 of every $40
good-for-any-day ticket goes back to the sport. Individual Sports codes for PVHS
athletics are posted on the Booster Club website. Tickets van be sold anywhere
except outside of Publix.

President's Opening Remarks: VP Joanie Grune (regrets-Peter Goplerud)
Hopeful about filling Apparel Chair position soon. Apparel Chair and Secretary
are still open positions.

Approval of Oct Meeting Minutes: Postponed to Dec Meeting due to incomplete
financial info.

Treasurer's Report: Mary D'Errico
General Balance: $82,139.20
Profit & Loss Net: $6,066.71
(individual Sports please inquire)

FOOTBALL, CHEER, AQUATICS, and BOY'S GOLF all reached 75% Booster Club
Membership.

Athletic Director's Report: Gene Baker

Praised successes of the Fall Sports as many have gone on to Districts and
competed well on the State level. It was pointed out about the lack of field /practice
space that PVHS has compared to other schools in the county. Field space is a
problem. We have been renting space from Davis Park but are still short of practice
space for our teams, in addition, none of our present fields get a break. Principal
Speziale has invited County officials to view the property as they are unaware of the
space that we have. Gene and Otto Gruhn are working on the possibility of adding a
field back by the girls softball field. It will cost $40-80,000 to build a grass field, and
$700,000 to build a turf field.

Membership: 286 families are Booster Club Members.

Fundraising Director's Report: Kevin Hanney

Encouraged participation in both Sharksgiving and Sharkfest fundraisers. $22K
expectation for Sharksgiving concert if all tickets are sold. Produced a Sharkfest
Sponsorship breakdown sheet and described the need for a Sharkfest Auction
booklet for which a committee needs to be formed.



New Business:

State Championship Signage: Kelly Dotsikas garnered coaches support which
was passed along to both Gene and Otto for further perusal. Ideas include moving
advertisers to big screen over concession, an electronic sign that can be used school-
wide. Gene stated that there is money allocated from the county to build a new
scoreboard; our current one should last another 2-3 years.

0Old Business:

Various fundraisers were mentioned, none of which anyone was aware of except
the particular sport. Awareness?

Next Meeting--Monday, December 3, 2012. PVHS rm 575, 7 pm



